

Trouble viewing this message? View it online.

September 13, 2023

President's Message

Dear Fellows,

September, despite being a month of big and meaningful transitions (summer to fall, vacation to work), has a kind of calm, reassuring quality that was beautifully evoked in Tom Jones and Harvey Schmidt's opening song for *The Fantasticks*, a musical that ran off Broadway for more than 40 years:

Try to remember the kind of September When life was slow and oh, so mellow...

Try to remember when life was so tender That no one wept except the willow.



Here, in September, routines like going back to school are comfortable reminders of the cycle of seasons; they are important annual milestones that provide a kind of psychic protection against worrying. Wonderfully, September brings the High Holy Days; Rosh Hashanah begins the Jewish new year and offers both a hopeful look toward the future and an opportunity to reflect on the year gone by. Yes, it will get cold, but not yet; "life was slow, and oh, so mellow."

The temptation to look away from the terrible problems that confound us and to focus instead on the ordinary rhythms and smaller challenges of life is both powerful and understandable. Letting September lift us up, make us a little wistful, and ease our anxieties is like accepting a gift from nature; the temporary respite that the ninth month brings may both soften and strengthen us, in all the right ways. Finding solace in September can increase our resolve to take on those more difficult problems with a new perspective and a different energy.

Take, as a pressing current example, climate change. We know September is the apex of hurricane season in the Atlantic basin, as it is the middle of typhoon season in the Pacific. But this year's late summer and early fall climate disasters have been anything but usual and customary. Hurricane force winds and drenching rain not only in Florida, but also in southern California; floods in desert communities in the US and across Mediterranean Europe; extreme heat waves that border on being un-survivable in part of the US and the Middle East; wildfires throughout Canada, and the devastating fires, driven by Hurricane Dora, that destroyed the town of Lahaina on Maui—none of those is historically "normal." In California, an earthquake accompanied the heaviest downpours and strongest gusts from the hurricane—a new phenomenon, the "hurriquake."

The ignorance and greed of certain politicians and business executives notwithstanding, climate change is no fantasy; our planet and all life on it are endangered by human enterprises that consume fossil fuels, clearcut forests, and pollute waters. As nurses, we know that the consequences of climate change for human health and well-being are not equitably distributed; they disproportionately affect people who have fewer options and struggle to live with fewer resources on society's margins. Improving health equity requires confronting climate change.

The effects of climate change are now one very big reason that, as John Lennon said, "Life is what happens while you are busy making other plans." Earlier this month, I traveled to Taiwan at the invitation of Academy

Board member Ching-Min Chen, DNS, RN, FAAN. Dr. Chen is the President of the Taiwan Nurses Association, professor at the National Cheng Kung University's Department of Nursing, and a Legislator for the Democratic Progressive Party within the Legislative Yuan. Such an inspiring trip! I witnessed first-hand Nurses Out Loud. From engagement in politics to achieving the promise of more equitable health care, nurses around the globe are aiming high and taking action. During my visit, I gave two presentations at the Taiwan Nurses Association's 39th Annual Nursing Research Congress, outlining our Academy's approach to policy change. I had such a rich learning experience working with the nurses I met and the FAANs who are members of our great organization.



But life happened as I was completing my plans. My trip ended because of climate change, in the form of Typhoon Haikui—fierce winds, torrential downpours, and massive power outages led to standstills. Global warming is creating havoc in every corner of the world. Last summer, I published my President's column in Nursing Outlook entitled, "If not us, then who? nursing and climate change." As I noted then, "the Academy's mission and lens on equity, diversity, and inclusion has critical relevance for policy efforts to mitigate the health consequences of climate change.... At no other time in history has the need for Nurses Out Loud been so urgently needed as it is now in our current climate-changing world—and the code red for a healthy future (Romanello et al., 2021) that we encounter in the 21st century." I am especially looking forward to the closing keynote at this year's Health Policy Conference—"Environmental Health and Social Justice Reform," in which two nurse leaders will discuss and advocate environmental stewardship. This dynamic session should focus our thinking about the impact we, as nurses, must make in the next 50 years—because climate change and its health implications have to be high priorities on our agenda.

Come October, the Academy will convene for our 2023 Health Policy Conference and 50th Anniversary celebration. We anticipate having, yet again, record attendance, which speaks to the power of our connection as a Fellowship and the partnerships we have built over time. I will have the honor of presiding over this celebration of the Academy's historic milestone year and our many collective accomplishments. As I hand the gavel to my great colleague and friend, Dr. Linda Scott, during our annual business meeting, I will feel only confidence about the future of our organization and the power of our profession. We are Nurses Out Loud!

Sincerely,

Kenneth R. White, PhD, AGACNP, ACHPN, FACHE, FAAN

President

Rheba de Tornyay Development Fund

We are proud to acknowledge the generosity of our supporters and their commitment to the Academy. The list below represents supporters who have made either restricted or unrestricted gifts to the Rheba de Tornyay Development Fund at the President's Circle level of \$1,000 and above in the month of August. All gifts to the

DEVELOPMENT (FUND

Academy support the organization's policy work and help make sure our voice is influencing policy actions that directly impact health and health care.

> Rhonda M. Anderson Michael R. Bleich Kathleen A. Bower

Ada S. Hinshaw* Catherine L. Gilliss Linda K. Groah

Kathryn M. Mershon Suzanne M. Miyamoto Jamie Myers

Kathleen Chavanu Gorman Mary Dee Hacker Janie Heath

David M. Keepnews Diana J. Mason Linda A. Silvestri Eileen M. Sporing Margaret J. Watson

*Founders Circle Member

View All Academy Supporters

Your gift, at a level that is meaningful to you, is truly appreciated and is a critical investment in the future of health policy. The Academy is an independent 501(c)(3) non-profit organization and your financial gift is tax deductible to the fullest extent allowable by law.

Donate



Academy News & Upcoming Events

2022
American Academy of Nursing

ANNUAL REPORT



Read Now

The American Academy of Nursing is pleased to announce the release of its <u>2022 Annual Report</u>. Last year, the Academy and our Fellows have accomplished a tremendous amount to impact meaningful change. The Academy remained steadfast in its efforts to achieve our mission of improving health and achieving health equity by impacting policy through nursing leadership, innovation, and science.

The <u>2022 Annual Report</u> highlights the Academy's activities throughout the calendar year (January-December). It reflects our commitment towards a brighter, healthier future for all.



Celebrating 50 Years of Leadership, Policy, and Partnerships

2023 HEALTH POLICY CONFERENCE

October 5-7

REGISTER NOW

REGISTRATION CLOSES SEPTEMBER 18TH



American Academy of Nursing

2023

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

Saturday, October 7 | 8:30 - 10:30 AM ET Motions Due Friday, September 29, 2023

j







Eileen M. Sullivan-Marx President's Award



Representative Lauren Underwood Civitas Award



Kevin W. Sowers Health Care Leader Award



Barbara Nichols Lifetime Legacy Award



Jeri A. Milstead Lifetime Legacy Award



Winifred V. Quinn Outstanding Leadership Award



American Academy of Nursing Announces Two New Honors to Commemorate the Organization's 50th Anniversary Year

Gold Award Robert Wood Johnson Foundation Mary Elizabeth Carnegie Leadership in Equity, Diversity, and Inclusivity Award Bernardine M. Lacey



Join in the celebration of the American Academy of Nursing's <u>50th anniversary</u>! Help recognize 50 years of leadership in nursing science, practice, management, and scholarship—and 50 years of making nurses' voices heard, influencing health policy, advancing health equity, and promoting health for all. Help the Academy continue its tradition of recognizing, convening, and celebrating our foremost leaders.

50th Anniversary	50th Anniversary	50th Anniversary	50th Anniversary
Celebration	Fund	Shoppes	Reserved Table
Buy a ticket to attend the 50th anniversary celebration on Thursday, October 5, 2023 in Washington, DC. (1 ticket is included in a conference registration.)	Make a donation to the Academy to support our next 50 years. You can donate in honor or in memory of a Fellow.	Purchase a 50th anniversary commemorative item from our online shoppes for yourself, a Fellow, colleague, or friend.	Already planning to attend? Sponsor a Premier Reserved Table at the 50th anniversary celebration.

Fellow Achievements



Jose Alejandro-White, PhD, RN, NEA-BC, FACHE, FAAN, has joined the University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center as a Nurse Scientist effective August 7.

Dr. Alejandro-White was inducted into the Academy in 2014. He currently serves on the Aging; Health Equity; and Military & Veterans Health Expert Panels.

Read more



Patricia Flatley Brennan, PhD, RN, FACMI, FAAN, has announced she will retire as Director of the National Library of Medicine on September 30, 2023.

Dr. Brennan was inducted into the Academy in 1991.

Read more



Elizabeth Burgess Dowdell, PhD, RN, AFN-C, FAAN, Professor and Coordinator for Undergraduate Research, Villanova University, M. Louise Fitzpatrick College of Nursing, is the recipient of the **2023 Villanova University Outstanding Faculty Research Award**.

Dr. Dowdell was inducted into the Academy in 2012 and has been a CANS member since 2020. She currently serves on the Child, Adolescent, and Family as well as the Trauma and Violence Expert Panels. Dr. Dowdell is the daughter of Academy Living Legend, Ann Wolbert Burgess.

Read more



Vincent Guillamo Ramos, PhD, MPH, LCSW, RN, ANP-BC, PMHNP-BC, FAAN, Dean and Bessie Baker Distinguished Professor of the Duke University School of Nursing and Vice Chancellor for Nursing Affairs, has been named **Director of The Institute for Policy Solutions at the Johns Hopkins School of Nursing**.

Dr. Guillamo Ramos was inducted into the Academy in 2020 and has been a CANS member since 2022. He currently serves on the Academy's Finance Committee.

Read more



Mary Magee Gullatte, PhD, RN, ANP-BC, AOCN, LSSYB, FAAN, Corporate Director of Nursing Research and Evidence Based Practice for Emory Healthcare, will retire on October 1, 2023.

Dr. Gullatte was inducted into the Academy in 2010. She served on the Board of Directors from 2018-2022 and is a member of the Living Legends Task Force.

Read more



Orlando Harris, PhD, MPH, FAAN, Associate Professor at the UCSF School of Nursing, is the recipient of the 2023 Helen Miramontes Advocacy Award from the Association of Nurses in AIDS Care (ANAC) and the Until There's A Cure Foundation.

Dr. Harris was inducted into the Academy in 2022. He currently serves on the LGBTQ+ Health Expert Panel.

Read more



Margaret Moss, PhD, JD, RN, FAAN has been named the Associate Dean of Nursing and Health Policy and the Katherine R. & C. Walton Lillehei Chair in Nursing Leadership at the University of Minnesota School of Nursing.

Dr. Moss was inducted into the Academy in 2008. She currently serves on the Academy's Board of Directors.

Read more



Dru Riddle, PhD, DNP, CRNA, FAAN, a Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist and Associate Professor of Professional Practice of the Harris College of Nursing and Health Sciences, Texas Christian University, recently took office as the **2023-2024 President of the American Association of Nurse Anesthesiology**. Dr. Riddle was also **appointed to the Texas Board of Nursing** through January 2029.

Dr. Riddle was inducted into the Academy in 2018.

Read more



JoAnne Silbert-Flagg, DNP, CPNP-PC, IBCLC, CNE, FAAN, FAANP, has been appointed **Associate Dean for Clinical Practice, Johns Hopkins University School of Nursing**.

Dr. Silbert-Flagg was inducted into the Academy in 2016. She currently serves on the Breastfeeding Expert Panel.

Read more



Allison Squires, PhD, RN, FAAN, has been appointed as full Professor and Director, Global Consortium of Nursing & Midwifery Studies at the NYU Rory Meyers College of Nursing.

Dr. Squires was inducted into the Academy in 2015. She currently serves on the Global Nursing and Health Expert Panel.

Read more



Matthew Tierney, ANP-BC, PMHNP-BC, CARN-AP, FAAN, Professor at the UCSF School of Nursing, has been named the **Medical Director of Inpatient Substance Use Management at UCSF Health**.

Mr. Tierney was inducted into the Academy in 2018. He currently serves on the Psychiatric, Mental Health, and Substance Use Expert Panel.



Margaret (Meg) Wallhagen, PhD, RN, FAAN, Professor, UCSF School of Nursing, will be honored with the Mary Starke Harper Award from the National Hartford Center of Gerontological Nursing Excellence.

Dr. Wallhagen was inducted into the Academy in 2007 and has been a CANS member since 2013. She currently serves on the Aging; Psychiatric, Mental Health, and Substance Use; Quality; and Palliative and End-of-Life Care Expert Panels.

Read more



Laura J. Wood, DNP, RN, NEA-BC, FAAN, Executive Vice President, Patient Care Operations, System Chief Nursing Officer, Boston Children's Hospital, has been appointed by the American Nurses Association Board of Directors to serve as **President of the American Nurses Credentialing Center**.

Dr. Wood was inducted into the Academy in 2021. She currently serves on the Fellow Selection Committee and the Building Health Care System Excellence Expert Panel.

Read more

Fellow Highlights

Linda Franck, PhD, RN, FAAN, is the lead author of the <u>paper</u>, "Maternal Mental Health After Infant Discharge: A Quasi-Experimental Clinical Trial of Family Integrated Care versus Family-Centered Care for Preterm Infants in U.S. NICUs," published in *BMC Pediatrics*. She and **Sandra Staveski**, PhD, RN, CPNP-AC, FAAN, are coauthors of the <u>paper</u>, "Overcoming Patient Safety Concerns and Integrating Early Mobility into Pediatric Intensive Care Unit Nursing Practice," published in the *Journal of Pediatric Nursing*.

Oi Saeng Hong, PhD, RN, FAAN, is the senior author of the <u>paper</u>, "Job Stress and Sleep Disturbances Among Career Firefighters in Northern California," published in the *Journal of Occupational and Environmental Medicine*.

Ulrike Muench, PhD, RN, FAAN, is among the authors of the <u>paper</u>, "Racial Disparities in Inpatient Palliative Care Consultation Among Frail Older Patients Undergoing High-Risk Elective Surgical Procedures in the United States: A Cross-Sectional Study of the National Inpatient Sample," published in *Health Affairs Scholar*.

Hudson Santos, PhD, RN, FABMR, FAAN, has received a \$23.57 million grant from the National Institutes of Health (NIH) to join the Environmental influences on Child Health Outcomes (ECHO) Program.

Allison Squires, PhD, RN, FAAN, is lead author of the <u>paper</u>, "A Multi-Language Qualitative Study of Limited English Proficiency Patient Experiences in the United States," published in *PEC Innovation*, and the <u>paper</u> "Continuity of Care Versus Language Concordance as an Intervention to Reduce Hospital Readmissions From Home Health Care," published in *Medical Care*.

Laura Wagner, PhD, RN, FAAN, and **Oi Saeng Hong**, PhD, RN, FAAN, were among the authors of the <u>paper</u>, "Evaluation of an Ecological Model for Work-Related Musculoskeletal Disorders," published in *Advances in Nursing Science*.

Patsy Yates, PhD, RN, FAAN, **Marilyn J. Hammer**, PhD, DC, RN, FAAN, **Yvette P. Conley**, PhD, FAAN, and **Christine Miaskowski**, PhD, RN, FAAN are among the authors of the <u>paper</u>, "Higher Lifetime Stress and Symptom Burden Contribute to the Occurrence of Shortness of Breath," published in *Seminars in Oncology Nursing*.

In Memoriam



Vivian Littlefield, PhD, RN, FAAN, Dean Emerita, University of Wisconsin-Madison, passed away on August 22, 2023.

Dr. Littlefield served as Dean of the UW Madison School of Nursing from 1984-1999. She was a well-respected dean, professor, advocate, and mentor to many students and nurse scientists. It was during her tenure that UW designated and began the building process of a unique School of Nursing building, and the PhD program was approved. In addition to her legacy at the school, Dr. Littlefield was a recognized expert in women's health, nursing care delivery, and the impact of alternative approaches to care on patient outcomes. Upon her retirement, the Littlefield Leadership Lecture series was established to honor and promote nurse leadership.

Dr. Littlefield was inducted into the Academy in 1994.

Read more



Elaine L. Rigolosi, EdD, JD, RN, FAAN, Professor of Education, Teachers College, Columbia University, passed away earlier this year.

Dr. Rigolosi began her career at Teachers College in 1976; throughout her tenure, she held a variety of positions that included Director of the Institute of Research and Service in Nursing Education, Chair of the Department of Nursing Education, and Chair of the Department of Organization and Leadership. As the leader of the Executive Program for Nurses, she fostered excellence and was a primary driver behind the program's consistently high national ranking. In addition to her educational roles, Dr. Rigolosi was a practicing attorney who consulted widely with healthcare organizations and other businesses and was a prolific writer on nursing leadership and education.

Dr. Rigolosi was inducted into the Academy in 1979.

Read more

Employment Opportunities



<u>Dean, School of Nursing and Associate Vice Chancellor of Nursing Affairs, University of California, San</u> <u>Francisco (UCSF)</u>

UCSF, one of the world's premier institutions devoted to life sciences in healthcare, seeks the next Dean of the School of Nursing and Associate Vice Chancellor of Nursing Affairs. UCSF is dedicated to advancing health worldwide through cutting-edge biomedical research, top-ranked graduate education, and excellence in patient care. UCSF has retained Isaacson, Miller (IM), a national executive search firm, to assist in the search. Inquiries, nominations, and referrals can be submitted via the IM website: https://apptrkr.com/4492272. Applicants must also apply and provide the required materials (CV, statement of diversity, and cover letter) via the UC website at https://aprecruit.ucsf.edu/JPF04686.

UCSF seeks candidates whose experience, teaching, research, or community service has prepared them to contribute to our commitment to diversity and excellence. The University of California is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer. All qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, disability, age or protected veteran status.



Associate Dean for Faculty Affairs, University of Connecticut, School of Nursing

Under the general direction of the Dean, the Associate Dean for Faculty Affairs (ADFA) provides visionary leadership to advance the mission of the UConn School of Nursing (SON). The overall purpose of this position is to direct, support and develop SON faculty. The incumbent will have an outstanding record of professional accomplishments commensurate with appointment at the rank of Associate Professor, with the opportunity for tenure at hire. Please apply via Academic Jobs Online with a cover letter, CV, research and scholarship statement, teaching statement, commitment to diversity statement, sample journal articles or books, and 3-5 letters of reference at https://academicjobsonline.org/ajo/jobs/25165.

All members of the University of Connecticut are expected to exhibit appreciation of, and contribute to, an inclusive, respectful, and diverse environment for the University community. The University of Connecticut aspires to create a community built on collaboration and belonging and has actively sought to create an inclusive culture within the workforce. The success of the University is dependent on the willingness of our diverse employee and student populations to share their rich perspectives and backgrounds in a respectful manner. This makes it essential for each member of our community to feel secure and welcomed and to thoroughly understand and believe that their ideas are respected by all. We strongly respect each individual employee's unique experiences and perspectives and encourage all members of the community to do the same. All applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to race, color, religion, gender, gender identity or expression, sexual orientation, national origin, genetics, disability, age, or veteran status. The University of Connecticut is an AA/EEO Employer.

View All Current Job Postings

American Academy of Nursing 1000 Vermont Ave NW Suite 910 Washington, DC 20005 www.aannet.org

Unsubscribe from these messages.